

PART A: PRONUNCIATION

Find the word which is pronounced differently from the others in the part underlined.

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|------------------------|----------------------|----------------------|
| 1. A. noisy | B. <u>exc</u> iting | C. <u>ex</u> pensive | D. ch <u>ea</u> p |
| 2. A. b <u>i</u> cycle | B. exc <u>i</u> ting | C. favor <u>i</u> te | D. w <u>i</u> dely |
| 3. A. d <u>o</u> ctor | B. <u>o</u> pening | C. g <u>o</u> ld | D. p <u>o</u> stcard |
| 4. A. far <u>th</u> er | B. ear <u>th</u> | C. b <u>o</u> th | D. marat <u>h</u> on |
| 5. A. f <u>ea</u> r | B. rep <u>ea</u> t | C. id <u>ea</u> | D. r <u>ea</u> lly |
| 6. A. h <u>ea</u> r | B. n <u>ea</u> r | C. f <u>ea</u> r | D. p <u>ea</u> r |
| 7. A. gath <u>er</u> | B. mon <u>th</u> ly | C. fath <u>er</u> | D. broth <u>er</u> |
| 8. A. favor <u>i</u> te | B. sl <u>i</u> ght | C. f <u>i</u> ne | D. h <u>i</u> gh |
| 9. A. f <u>o</u> ld | B. cl <u>o</u> se | C. cl <u>o</u> th | D. h <u>o</u> ld |
| 10. A. cl <u>e</u> an | B. conven <u>i</u> ent | C. p <u>ea</u> ceful | D. fri <u>e</u> ndly |
| 11. A. <u>sh</u> opping | B. spec <u>i</u> al | C. w <u>i</u> sh | D. firework <u>s</u> |
| 12. A. <u>s</u> pring | B. r <u>i</u> ce | C. <u>c</u> elebrate | D. wash <u>h</u> |

B: VOCABULARY & GRAMMAR

Exercise 1. Choose the best answer to fill in the blank.

- You can watch *Harry potter* on TV you can read it.
A. or B. but C. when D. so
- the football match is late, they will wait to watch it.
A. So B. When C. Although D. Because
- They cancelled their picnic the weather wasn't good.
A. or B. but C. when D. because (cancell: hủy bỏ)
- I want to work in television industry, I am working hard.
A. and B. so C. although D. because
- A is a girl on TV or radio programme who gives a weather forecast.
A. viewer B. weathergirl C. MC D. newsreader
- football in the classroom.
A. To play B. Play C. Playing D. Don't play

7. - was this film made?

- I don't know. But I first watched it on TV last year.

A. When B. What C. Why D. How

8. My elder sister shopping yesterday.

A. didn't went B. wasn't went C. wasn't go D. didn't go

9. - Who the first man on the Moon? // - Neil Armstrong.

A. is B. were C. was D. will be

10. often use animals as the main characters.

A. Comedy B. Cartoons C. Game shows D. News

11. My brother likes watching TV I like going out with my friends.

A. so B. or C. but D. and

12. Eiffel Tower is a famous _____ in Paris.

A. park B. building C. resort D. landmark

13. watch TV too much. It's not good for your eyes.

A. Can't B. Please C. Don't D. Do

14. - is your favorite television MC

- I like Mr. Lai Van Sam in *Who's millionaire*.

A. Whom B. How C. What D. Who

15. Ba a pair of sports shoes last week.

A. buyed B. buy C. bought D. will buy

16. The 2012 Olympic Games held in London.

A. was B. will be C. are D. were

17. Mrs. Nhung (not take) the bus to work yesterday.

A. didn't take B. doesn't take C. did take D. didn't taking

18. Lien (talk) on the phone to her pen pal now

A. talking B. talks C. is talking D. are talking

19. You (clean) the room every day?

A. You B. Do you clean C. Did you clean D. are you clean

20. The people in this city are

A. hospitable (hiếu khách) B. polluted C. nice D. A & C

21. Vietnamese's most common leisure are watching TV and playing football.

A. actions B. activity C. activities D. action

22. My house is nearhouse, so I usually go there and play badminton.
A. his B. her C. she D. hers
23.films did you see last week?
A. What B. Which C. Who D. How many
24. The food is (*A. quiet / B. noisy / C. tasty/ D. exciting*)
25. eat too much salt. It is not good for you.
A. Do B. Don't C. Please D. Can't
26. What is your favorite?
 - I like swimming.
A. subject B. game C. sport D. activities
27. John, you are late. The documentary ten minutes ago. (start)
A. starts B. starting C. started D. didn't start
28. You have to throw the ball into the net when you play
A. basketball B. badminton C. football D. tennis
29. My mother is not very She never plays games.
A. sport B. sporty C. sporting D. sports
30. My girls and women aerobics to keep fit.
A. go B. do C. play D. have

Exercise 2. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the most suitable response to complete each of the following exchanges.

1. "What would you like to drink now?" – ".....".
A. No, thank you B. Yes, please.
C. I like to do nothing D. Orange juice, please.
- 2.- "I've just received a scholar ship". // - ".....!"
 (*A. well/ B. Congratulations / C. Thank you / D. Really*)
3. - 'Thanks a lot for the lovely dinner.'// - '.....'.
A. You're welcome B. It's all right.
C. Thank you too D. Please don't say so.
4. – "What a nice T-shirt, Trang!" // – "....."
A. Thank you. B. Wow. That's a good idea.
C. Yes. I think so too D. OK. You are right.

5. – “Why don't you go with us to the stadium this weekend?” // – “_____”

- A. Thanks for your idea B. That's a good idea!
C. I'd love to. D. B. It's all right.

Exercise 3: Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) **OPPOSITE** in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

1. Rio de Janeiro is an **exciting** city.
a. interesting b. dangerous c. boring d. expensive
2. The beaches in Sydney are **clean** and beautiful.
a. clear b. dirty c. famous d. fresh
3. It's **dangerous** to walk around the city at night.
a. safe b. exciting c. cold d. popular
4. York is a **historic** city in North Yorkshire.
a. exciting b. modern c. famous d. quiet
5. The streets were very **noisy** throughout the night.
a. crowded b. busy c. quiet d. empty

Exercise 4. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) **CLOSEST** in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

1. The dish is **delicious** with cheese.
a. tasty b. pleasant c. fatty d. awful
2. We didn't go camping last weekend. The weather was **awful**.
a. unpleasant b. nice c. bad d. terrible
3. The Olympic Games were **held** once every four years.
a. made b. carried out c. done d. organized
4. The Temple of Literature is one of Hanoi's most **well-known** landmarks.
a. interesting b. impressive c. famous d. attractive
5. Phong likes Mr. Bean because he is a **funny** man.
a. boring b. handsome c. humorous d. helpful

Exercise 6. Find and correct the mistakes (*Làm theo mẫu*)

1. Last summer my parents buyed me a lot of gifts. buyed => bought

2. There was many people standing on the street.
3. I ate noodles for dinner but I wasn't eat anything for lunch.
4. The food was delicious, but most things didn't cheap.
5. My hometown is the best beautiful place in the world.
6. Which programme do you like best: Wildlife or Science?
7. How many day a week do you go to class.
8. Not play soccer on the street , it's very dangerous .
9. What do you usually go to school ? // I walk to school .
10. When does your mother go shopping ? // Every morning ?

PART D: WRITING

Exercise 1. Use the conjunction provided to connect the sentences

1. I like *The Seven Kitties* so much. I have watched it many times.

- A. I like *The Seven Kitties* so much because I have watched it many times
- B. Because I like *The Seven Kitties* so much, I have watched it many times.
- C. I like *The Seven Kitties* so much although I have watched it many times
- D. So I have watched it many times, I like *The Seven Kitties* so much.

2. BBC One is a British channel. VTV6 is Vietnamese channel.

- A. BBC One is a British channel, but VTV6 is Vietnamese channel.
- B. BBC One is a British channel because VTV6 is Vietnamese channel
- C. BBC One is a British channel, so VTV6 is Vietnamese channel.
- D. BBC One is a British channel. VTV6 is Vietnamese channel

3. *Along the Coast* is a famous TV series. I have never watched it.

- A. *Along the Coast* is a famous TV series, so have never watched it.
- B. Because *Along the Coast* is a famous TV series, I have never watched it.
- C. *Along the Coast* is a famous TV series although I have never watched it.
- D. Although *Along the Coast* is a famous TV series, I have never watched it.

4. I have a lot of homework tonight. I can't watch *Eight Feet Below*.

- A. I have a lot of homework tonight, but I can't watch *Eight Feet Below*.
- B. I have a lot of homework tonight because I can't watch *Eight Feet Below*
- C. I have a lot of homework tonight, so I can't watch *Eight Feet Below*.
- D. Although I have a lot of homework tonight, I can't watch *Eight Feet Below*

5. My sister can swim well. She can't play badminton.

- A. My sister can swim well, but she can't play badminton.
- B. My sister can swim well, and She can't play badminton.
- C. My sister can swim well, so she can't play badminton.
- D. But my sister can swim well, she can't play badminton.

6. She loves French food. She goes to that French restaurant every week.

- A. She loves French food although she goes to that French restaurant every week.
- B. She loves French food, so she goes to that French restaurant every week.
- C. She loves French food because she goes to that French restaurant every week.
- D. So she goes to that French restaurant every week, she loves French food.

7. He stayed up late to watch a football match. He was tired last night.

- A. He stayed up late to watch a football match, but he was tired last night.
- B. Although he stayed up late to watch a football match, he was tired last night.
- C. He stayed up late to watch a football match or he was tired last night.
- D. He stayed up late to watch a football match although he was tired last night.

8. I don't like this TV programme. It's so boring.

- A. I don't like this TV programme, so it's so boring.
- B. Because I don't like this TV programme, it's so boring.
- C. I don't like this TV programme because it's so boring.
- D. I don't like this TV programme although it's so boring.

Exercise 4. Write full sentences, using the words given

1. What / be / the / popular / sport / your / country?

- A. What is the most popular sport in your country ?
- B. What are the most popular sport in your country ?
- C. What is the most popular sport on your country ?
- D. What is the popular spot in your country ?

2. Students / our school /take part in / a lot / outdoor activities .

- A. Students in our school takes part in a lot of outdoor activities
- B. Students at our school take part in a lot of outdoor activities
- C. Students our school take part in a lot of outdoor activities.
- D. Students at our school taking part in a lot of outdoor activities

3. your team / win / soccer match / last Sunday ?

- A. Does your team win the soccer match last Sunday ?
- B. Your team Won the soccer match last Sunday ?
- C. Was your team win the soccer match last Sunday ?
- D. Did your team win the soccer match last Sunday ?

4. What / favorite / TV program / ?

- A. What your favorite TV program is ?
- B. What is yours favorite TV program ?
- C. What is your favorite TV program ?
- D. What is you favorite TV program ?

5. Why / you / like / this / programme / ?

- A. Why does you like this programme ?
- B. Why do you like this programme ?
- C. Why you like this programme ?
- D. Why are you liking this programme ?

Ex5. Put the words /phrases in correct order to make questions .

1. you / practice / table tennis / How often / do / playing /?

- A. How often you do practice playing table tennis ?
- B. How often do you playing table tennis practice?
- C. How often do you playing practice table tennis ?
- D. How often do you practice playing table tennis ?

2. you / play / Did / were / when / you / marbles / usually / small / ?

- A. Did you usually play marbles when were you small ?
- B. Did you usually play marbles when you were small ?
- C. Did you usually played marbles when you were small ?
- D. Did you usually play marbles you were when small ?

3. didn't / He / yesterday / go to class / was / ill / he / because .

- A. He was go to school yesterday because he didn't ill .
- B. He didn't go to class yesterday because he was ill .

C. He was ill because he didn't go to class yesterday .

D. He didn't go to class because he was ill .

4. early / tired / she / so / , / was / She / went to bed

A. She went to bed early , so she was tired .

B. She tired , so she was went to bed early .

C. She was tired , so she went to bed early .

D. She was tired , she went to bed early so .

Exercise 6. Circle the sentence which has similar meaning to the first sentence

1. My school is in the city and her school is in the country .

A. My school is in the city and hers is in the country .

B. Mine is in the city and hers is in the country .

C. My school is in the city and hers school is in the country .

D. My school is in the city and she is in the country .

2. I was sick yesterday , so I couldn't go to school .

A. So I couldn't go to school , I was sick yesterday .

B. Because I was sick yesterday , I couldn't go to school .

C. I was sick yesterday and I couldn't go to school .

D. I was sick yesterday but I couldn't go to school .

3. There are two chairs and one table in my room .

A. My room have two chairs and one table.

B. My room has two chairs and one table.

C. My room there two chairs and one table.

D. I having two chairs and one table in my room .

Reading

Reading 1: Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions

Some people think that sports and games are unimportant things. In fact, sports and games can be of great value, especially to people working with “**their**” brain most of the day.

Sports and games make our bodies strong and keep us healthy. But these are not their only uses. They give us valuable practice in making eyes, brain, and muscles work together. For example, in tennis, our eyes see the ball coming, judge its speed and direction, and pass this information on to the brain. The brain then has to decide what to do, and send its orders to the muscle of the arms, legs, and so on. So tennis helps train the co-ordination among eyes, brain, arms, and legs.

Sports and games are also useful for character training. In their lessons at school, boys and girls may learn about such virtues as unselfishness, courage, discipline, and love of one's country. In sports and games a pupil can really practise these virtues.

1. What do some people think of sports and games?

- A. They think that sports and games aren't important.
- B. They think that sports and games are important
- C. They think that sports and games aren't unimportant
- D. They don't think that sports and games are unimportant

2. To whom are sports and games especially important?

- A. They are hardly important to people working with their brain most of the day.
- B. They are a bit important to people working with their brain most of the day.
- C. They are very important to people working with their brain most of the day.
- D. They are especially important to people sometimes working with their brain.

3. What is the most important thing that sports and games do for our bodies?

- A. Sports and games make our bodies strong and keep us unhealthy.
- B. They make our bodies strong and keep us healthy.
- C. They make our bodies weak and keep us healthy.
- D. Sports and games make our bodies not be strong and keep us healthy.

4. The underlined word "their" in the first paragraph probably means _____.

- A. boys' B. girls' C. boys and girls D. boys' and girls'

5. Which kinds of sports and games are mentioned in the passage

- A. no special sports and games B. tennis
- C. football D. tennis and volleyball

Reading 2: Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct word that best fits each of the numbered blanks